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            18th May 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Re: Half Term and the final summer term. 
 
I write to update you about learning at home over the coming weeks.  
 
Following the government’s announcement last week, which has directed schools to expand their provision for 
primary phase children and to offer some “face to face support” to students in Year 10, we are busy planning how 
King Arthur’s will offer provision moving forwards. Sadly, this announcement also confirmed that we will not see our 
Year 7, 8 and 9 students return this side of the summer holidays. We therefore wanted to be clear about how 
learning will proceed. 
 
We are aware that our students, parents and staff have been working hard on home learning since the 23rd March 
when lockdown began, with our staff supplying work for students throughout the Easter break and over bank 
holidays; as a consequence, we feel it is vital that during this half term we are able to give everyone a well deserved 
break. Please note that for the coming half term break (25th – 31st May), staff will not be setting work on Google 
classroom.   
 
Students who do wish to continue with their studies over this week, may of course continue to work on tasks that 
have already been set, continue to improve pieces of learning, or consolidate their understanding of certain topics. 
There are many resources across subject classrooms and staff have already provided students with a wealth of 
revision websites that students can continue to use. We would encourage everyone, however, to take time off 
during the half term week.  
 
You will have received Mrs. Jacklin’s letter, informing your child which courses they will study at Key Stage 4. We 
have taken the decision, in order to best support Year 9 students in making the most of their learning in the summer 
term, that they will only be asked to complete work for the core subjects and their chosen Options after half term. 
We have a rare opportunity to start these courses early, and give students a head start in their learning at this most 
challenging time. We will ensure your child is well supported as they start this part of their education. 
 
After half term, all Year 9 students will be expected to complete work for maths, English, science and P.E. 
In addition to this, they should complete work ONLY for the four additional subjects they will be studying, as detailed 
in Mrs. Jacklin’s ‘Confirmed option choices’ letter of 6th May. 
 
During the first week back after half term, your child will have an introductory lesson to their new course and will be 
given an overview of what is expected for each option subject. The will also find out details of how this term’s 
learning fits into the course as a whole. We hope they will be excited to start their new subjects and their core 
GCSEs. 
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The new weekly planner will also be available on the website and in Google classrooms on Monday 1st June. The 
planner will continue to detail work for all subjects; however, your child will only be expected to complete work for 
those they will continue to study. 
 
For students studying new courses such as Travel and Tourism, or Photography, their teacher will be in touch to 
explain where to find the work for this subject on Google classroom. Any relevant instructions for students of new 
courses will follow directly from teachers leading those subjects – Miss Andrews and Mrs Mesarova. 
 
If you are unsure about which courses your child will be studying, or what work they should complete, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at kim.mason@kingarthurs.org.uk for clarification. 
 
Please enjoy your half term break, and stay safe. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Mrs Kim Mason 
Assistant Head 
Learning and Teaching 


